
 

   

   
  

 
 

    
 

  
 

   

 
 

 
 

 

 

Notice to the Public and the Profession 

National Day of Mourning – Impact on Court deadlines 
Monday, September 19, 2022, has been declared a federal statutory holiday to honour 
the memory of Her late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. As such, the Tax Court of Canada 
and its Registry offices will be closed for the day. 

The date will further be a holiday under the Tax Court of Canada Act and all related 
Rules. As such, any provisions where holidays impact Court timelines will be engaged. 
For example, where an applicable deadline falls on September 19, 2022, the deadline 
will now be September 20, 2022. 

Dated this 14th day of September, 2022. 

(Original signed by Eugene P. Rossiter 
Chief Justice) 

Eugene P. Rossiter 
Chief Justice 
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